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17. Mrs White remains of the opinion that the application of a minimum 

density is a blunt tool and disregards other urban design principles 

and values such as recognising place and location, and allowing for 

transition to existing adjacent residential and rural activity.  

18. If a minimum density had to be applied as part of the ODP, Mrs White 

considers achieving 10hh/ha (i.e. approximately 40 additional  

sites/dwellings in Figure 12 and 30 additional sites/dwellings in 

Scenario 3, in the attachments to her rebuttal evidence), would 

significantly alter the perceived and experienced residential 

character and amenity in West Melton.  

19. In summary, Mr Nicholson supports a minimum required density 

(10hh/ha) and acknowledges and accepts that this will lead to a 

degree of change to the residential character of West Melton. He 

considers 10hh/ha a comparatively low residential density in the wider 

Canterbury context. Mrs White remains of the opinion that residential 

density should be the result of a site specific design response.  
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